Transactions

OF THE

BANFFSHIRE FIELD CLUB.



The support of The Strathmartine Trust toward this publication is gratefully acknowledged.

www.banffshirefieldclub.org.uk

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 20, 1937.

The annual meeting of Banffshire Field Clubwas held on Wednesday, the president, Sheriff More, in the chair.

The hon. treasurer, Mr F. L. Braid, submitted the financial statement for the year. It began with a credit balance of £209 and the total income was £231. After providing for the expenditure there was carried forward a credit balance of £213. He also reported that the membership was 2 life members, 6 honorary, and 83 ordinary members, compared with 2, 6, and 84 respectively in the previous year.

Mr Wm. Smith, hon. joint secretary, in his annual report stated that "During the year under review, seven new members have been admitted to the Club. In March last, we were again favoured by a visit from Mr Alistair N. Tayler, who read a paper on 'John Graham, Viscount Dundee, in the North,' wherein he gave full details of Dundee's campaigns in the North of Scotland. In April, Mr Thomas Innes of Learney delivered a paper on 'The Old Baronial House of Hay of Delgaty.' The summer excursion was arranged for the Old House of Carnousie, where Dr Douglas Simpson gave an account of the history of the Barony Thereafter, the Club Carnousie. friends were hospitably entertained to tea by Colonel and Mrs Lindsay of Carnousie. November, we had a paper on 'The Early Quakers in the North-east of Scotland,' contributed by the Rev. John Torrance, M.A., formerly of Rothiemay, and read by the Rev. D. A. Anderson. Rothiemay. Although the contributions to the literature of the Club have not been large, it is generally agreed that the papers contributed will considerably enhance the value of the Club's transactions."

Sheriff More was unanimously re-appointed president on the motion of Mr Wm. Smith. The vice-presidents, joint secretaries, treasurer and council were also re-elected